Hintlesham and Chattisham C of E



NEWSLETTER

Friday 12th March 2021



St Edmundsbury and Ipswich
Diocesan Multi Academy Trust

School Vision

"Jesus is the light of the world ... we are gems that reflect his light as we learn." The Christian Bible talks of God seeing humans as his jewels in the making (Malachi 3:16-17).



What a super first week back we have had in school. It has been wonderful to see happy smiling faces returning and laughter being heard once again across the school. The children have worked hard to pick up from where they had finished with their remote learning last Friday, which has only been possible because of your dedication and commitment to support your children and us as a school community. Thank you.

WBD Story In A Jar Competition



And the winners were - Liberty and Jensen



World Book Day

On Thursday 4th March we celebrated World Book Day while learning remotely. We were joined via Google Meet by the local author Lisa Thompson to talk to the children about life as an author and also about the books she has written. The children asked many super questions which Lisa enjoyed answering. Many of the older children have also been inspired to begin to read some of Lisa's books too. Reading books by a variety of authors is always a decision that will move their reading on, but often is one of the things they are more reluctant to participate in. So events like this really support the reading culture in school.



Other activities across the school included designing a board game about books, writing questions to answer about books, quizzes, dressing up, jam jar competition, retelling stories, book bingo and creating pop-up books. We certainly kept everyone busy!

Thank you

Before Christmas we collected on behalf of the Children's Society with Christingles and I am delighted to let you know that we raised £120. Thank you so much for all of your generous donations.



This Term's School Value

Responsibility

Website

Our website is:

www.hintleshamchattishamschool.com

Diary Dates

22.3.21 Science Week (amended date due to school return)

22.3.21 Ruby Class—parents evening (amended date)

25.3.21 Parents Online Safety 1:15pm—zoom (Link to follow)

26.3.21 Easter Service—zoom

26.3.21 Last Day before Easter Holidays 12.4.21 Return to school

12.4.21 Science week Zoom for parents 9:30am—9:45am 3.5.21 Bank Holiday

19.5.21 Y6 Crucial Crew—provisional date Covid permitting

27.5.21 Ruby Class assembly—zoom 7.6.21 PD Day

Class Attendance

Class attendance to date:

Ruby Class: 99.20% Emerald Class: 96.08% Sapphire Class: 98.55% Diamond Class: 99.05%

Support Available—Internet Use and

Wellbeing

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/blog/advice-parents-what-do-if-your-child-sees-something-upsetting-online

https://www.childnet.com/ufiles/Parentsand-carers-resource-sheet-1019.pdf

https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mindmatters/childrens-mental-health/

Parent View Questionnaire Link

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login? destination=give-your-views

If you have a concern for a child's safety or wellbeing, please contact Customer First (24hr service): Tel: 0808 800 4005
In school please speak to our Designated Safeguarding Lead Mrs Jackson. The named Governor for Safeguarding is the Chair of Governors Mrs Deborah Bennett. E-safety lead Mrs L Beckett De Banks. If you require information about online safety you can access current advice at this address: https://parentinfo.org/





know that you can't pour from an empty cup!

We understand, all too well, the additional stresses that parent/carers are going through during this challenging time. So, we at SPCN, have been looking for ways that we could further support you. Due to the success of our family support boxes, the team have created a **Caring For You** box designed especially with our parent/carers wellbeing in mind.

Our handpicked boxes include a range of products aimed at de-stressing, refreshing and treating you. Boxes include items such as:

- Adult Colouring Books
- Stress Balls
- Hot beverages and snacks
- Toiletries
- A tealight
- Plant seeds and pot
- Information & Guides
- Small items for your children/young people (aged 5-25)

These boxes are available to all parent/carers that have SPCN membership. If you feel that you would benefit from a **Caring For You** box, then please email: admin@spcn.org.uk with the subject title of: **Caring For You** and the following details:

Your full name and Address,

The number of children aged 5-11 in your household The number of children aged 12-16 in your household The number of young people aged 17-25 in your household

If you are aware of any other parent/carers that would benefit from receiving a box then please ask them to see the details below on how they can join our membership before they email their request.

How to join SPCN's Parent/Carer Membership

(For any parent/carer, foster parent or guardian)

- Go to www.spcn.org.uk
- Click the Become a Member tab
- Complete the form and Submit

all together better